

Human Capital Development Corp., Inc.

First Choice Pre-Apprenticeship Training

ITA ID 479-001, 001: Southeast Wisconsin

RECEIVED

FEB 2 3 2010

Dept of Public Works

February 22, 2010





President/Chairperson Jacqueline Boudreau Director of Chamber Programs RAMAC

Treasurer Robert Reinders Assistant VP Johnson Financial Group

Secretary Joseph Weisling Training Director SEW Carpentry JAC

President/CEO
M.A. Olatoye Baiyewu
Executive Director
First Choice Pre-Apprenticeship
Training

Richard M. Jones, Commissioner of Public Works City of Racine, 730 Washington Ave. Racine, WI 53403

Dear Richard,

RE: CMAQ (Congestion Mitigation/Air Quality Grant ID Number 1693-40-03)

This is a request for the extension of the Human Capital Development Corp., Inc. (HCDC) / First Choice Pre-Apprenticeship Training (FCPAT) Rideshare CMAQ grant for another two (2) years.

Subsequent to the submission of the HCDC CMAQ proposal, the Public Works and Service Committee met April 24, 2007 to approve the submission of this application.

Governor Jim Doyle, in a letter dated May 15, 2008 to the Mayor of Racine informed the Mayor of the grant decision. As this grant required a 20% match, HCDC secured this match in November, 2008 for transmission to the City of Racine Attorney's office.

Subsequently, the City Attorney's office issued an agreement, dated February 1, 2009 for execution. This was duly signed by the Mayor, City Clerk, City Finance Director, City Attorney, President Board of Directors - HCDC and Executive Director, FCPAT.

CMAQ is a three (3) year grant that began February 1, 2009. The agreement signed by the City was for one (1) year. Please request the Public Works and Service Committee to review and approve the continuation of this grant for HCDC / FCPAT.

If further information is required, please do not hesitate to contact HCDC.

Thank you,

M.A. Olatoye "Ola" Baiyewy

Executive Director

Phone: 262-633-3285 Fax: 262-633-3286

2-4911